DATE

Ohio State Rep. or Senator NAME
Address
Address

Dear Rep. or Sen. ____________:

I have been told that the Ohio Dept. of Natural Resources has been testing the wastewater brine from conventional and horizontal oil and gas wells for radioactivity. It was reported at the Ohio Farmers Union Annual Convention that their results show high levels of radium-226 and radium-228, but cancer-causing agents.

Our discussion at the convention centered on the practice by some state or local road officials allowing fracking or drilling brine to be used to treat roadways during the winter. OFU has set as one of its policy priorities for 2020 to expose this practice and request that the state ban the practice for obvious reasons.

I would like to know what you understand about this issue and would you support OFU’s efforts to stop spreading this pollution around Ohio’s highways and byways where it will eventually end up in our groundwater?

Thank you for your time and attention to my concern, I look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,


